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Reg charity no 232219

Hello and welcome to our newsletter.  Its been a very hectic couple of months with admissions, re-homing and of course its kitten season! There are lots of very positive things happening in the Branch most notably the first two items in the newsletter hence why they are typed in bold.

Trustee Update

Following on from our initial session we now have five people who would like to become Trustees of the branch.  However, in order to form a committee we need a minimum number of seven, if you are interested in finding out more about what is involved please give me a ring for an informal chat. We are looking to hold our Branch AGM August/September and would like the new committee to be voted in then if possible. It would be such a shame to get to this point and not be able to take the Branch forward into local Trusteeship.

Re-homing Co-ordinator

The Branch desperately needs a re-homing co-ordinator who will work alongside myself in assisting to get animals re-homed as quickly as possible. 

The key elements to this job are: 

Taking animals to the vets for vet checking, vaccinations, neutering, and those requiring veterinary help.

Organising a home visit for interested parties

Organising suitable accompanied viewing for potential adoptees.

This is not a paid position but expenses for travelling will be reimbursed.

The Branch will be running a home visitor’s course shortly and anyone interested in becoming a re-homing co-ordinater will be required to attend.

If you are interested in receiving a more detailed description and application form please contact the Branch.

Animals

Re-homing update

I’m very pleased to report that we have now re-homed all but one of our longer stay cats.

April, who had been with us for quite some time due to having been involved in a road accident, has now been re-homed with a lovely new family in Wetherby. 

Midnight, a very affectionate and vocal cat has also been re-homed.

However, as always we have cats who are looking for new homes.

All cats that come into us are fully vet checked, vaccinated, microchipped, wormed, flead, and neutered before they are re-homed. 

We have a number of kittens currently being looked after until they are old enough to be re-homed. Generally we do not have a problem with re-homing kittens but we are always looking for more people to act as short-term fosterers. We prefer kittens to be fostered in a home environment to enable them to develop social skills and become used to being handled and everyday home life.  If you can help please get in touch. 

Lottery Winners

February 06

1st – Peter Bolton (23)

2nd  - Sandi Cole (4)

March 06

1st – Shirley Neal (3)

2nd – Theresa O’Connor (32)
Rossett School

Thank You to Year 7’s from Rossett School for donating £20 raised from a recent fun session. It really is appreciated.

2006 PET PHOTO COMPETITION

There is still time to get your entry in before the closing date, we need as many entries as possible to make the competition a success.

EACH PHOTO COSTS £1 TO ENTER along with a brief description of no more than fifty words telling us why your pet deserves to be nominated.

LAST DATE FOR ENTRIES 31ST MAY 2006

ALL PROCEEDS HELP LOCAL ANIMALS

Entry forms available from:

RSPCA Harrogate & District Tel: 01423 886249

OR download from www.rspcaharrogate.org.uk

Vets4Pets Harrogate

Posh Paws Leeds Road Harrogate

The Winner will receive a framed portrait of their pet and a pet hamper

Second, Third & Fourth will receive a pet hamper

The top twelve entries chosen will be featured over next 12 months on the Branch Website and newsletter as Pet of the Month

Shop Update

 We have looked at several properties recently, unfortunately none have been suitable so our search continues. Please let me know if you spot anything’ particularly in Knaresborough. 

Recent Fundraising Events

Coffee Morning @ Collingham – Thank you to our volunteers in Wetherby for organising the coffee morning which raised £178.

Collection @ Morrisons Wetherby raised £400.61, which was fantastic.

Knaresborough Pet Day – raised £278 Thank you to everyone who came along and helped in whatever capacity. It was certainly a very cold day and this had an impact on the number of people that were there. 

Heat for Rescue Dog of the Year – entries were down but those who entered and won were worthy winners.

Due to technology problems we have been unable to post pictures on the website and newsletter. This should be resolved this week and pictures will feature in the July newsletter.

Heat Winner – Gemma, owned by Alison Bevan from Wakefield. Gemma came from Yorkshire Greyhound Rescue.

2nd – Ruben, owned by Henry Norris from Knaresborough. Ruben came from York RSPCA.

3rd – Sheridan, owned by Rita Ash of Birstwith. Sheridan came from Ossett Rescue Centre.

Once again I would like just like to say a big Thank You to all our volunteers who help in so many ways. Without your support we would be unable to help local animals.

Neutering Campaign

The Branch neutering campaign for cats and dogs  that ran during April was a huge success which has resulted in over 40 cats and 14 dogs being neutered to date. Applications are still being received so final figures will be a lot higher. 

Open Day at Vets4Pets Harrogate 

As I am sure many of you are aware the Branch works very closely with Vets4Pets in Harrogate. They are very supportive of our work and consequently look after most of the animals that come into the Branch. The practice is holding an open day on Saturday 27th May between 12pm and 4pm. Money sold for refreshments on the day will be donated to the Branch. We will also have a stand and notice board in the practice so people will be able to see the work we do locally and be able to chat to us.

Please come along and have a look around the practice, nursing staff will be on hand to give behind the scene tours as well as children’s balloons and refreshments.  No appointment is necessary, just come along and support both the Branch and the Practice.

Dog Show @ Southlands Nursing Home, Ripon Road Harrogate on Saturday 10th June @ 2pm

Southlands nursing home have supported the Branch over the past year by holding coffee mornings in aid of the Branch.

The Dog show will be held in the grounds at the rear of the home and there will be four classes.

Waggiest Tail

Veteran Dog 

Rescue Dog

Obedience Class

Entry is £1 per dog per class and the proceeds will be donated to the Branch.

Please come along and support even if you don’t have a dog, there will be lots of other activities, games, stalls and refreshments.

EVENTS 2006

Pets Photo Competition – 1st March – 31st May 

Friends Meeting @ The Kestrel – Thursday 25th May @ 7.30pm

Open Day at Vets4Pets Harrogate – Saturday 27th May 12.00pm –4.00pm

Dog Show @ Southlands Nursing Home – Saturday 10th June 2pm start

Church Fete Wetherby – Saturday 10th June

Harrogate Flag Day – Saturday 24th June – Collectors needed

Pram Race Wetherby – Sunday July 2nd

Ripon Flag Day – Saturday 15th July – Collectors needed

Wetherby Flag Day – Saturday 15th July – Collectors needed

Trustee Meeting @ The Kestrel  - Monday 17th July @ 7.30pm

Birstwith Show/Dog Show – Saturday 29th July

Knaresborough Flag Day – Saturday 5th August – Collectors needed

Starbeck Gala/Dog Show – Monday 28th August

Branch Microchipping Campaign - September

Sainsbury’s Harrogate Collection – Saturday 16th September

Morrisons Boroughbridge Collection – Saturday 23rd September

Mutt Strutt – October date to be confirmed

Morrisons Starbeck Collection – November date to be confirmed

Wetherby Xmas Fayre – Saturday 18th November
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